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N O T I C E

The Secretariat of the Permanent Council presents its compliments to the permanent missions and, on instructions from the Chair of the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters of the Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly, is pleased to inform them that the Subcommittee will hold an informal meeting on Wednesday, May 9, 2012, at 10:00 a.m., in Room GSB 604 (1889 F Street N.W.).
Attached hereto is a note from the Chair on the working procedures for that meeting.

NOTE FROM THE CHAIR

At its meeting of April 24, 2012, the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters (SAAP) agreed, inter alia, on the following:

a. To request the Secretariat for Administration and Finance (SAF) to provide written information on the concerns raised at the meeting, which was done in document AG/CP/Sub.AAP 368/12;

b. To request the SAF to prepare a rev. 1 of the draft resolution “Financing of the 2013 Program-Budget of the Organization,” considering the preliminary comments of member states and identifying new paragraphs in the draft, which was done in document AG/CP/Sub.AAP 366/12 rev. 1; and

c. To convene informal meetings to discuss the draft resolution once the provisions of subparagraphs a and b above have been complied with.
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In that regard, the Vice Chair of the SAAP deems it advisable to convene an informal meeting for May 9 to consider document AG/CP/Sub.AAP-366/12 rev. 1.

The purpose of this informal meeting will be to do a general reading of the draft resolution, with efforts made to arrive at a preliminary agreement on the non-controversial paragraphs and to postpone until May 15 negotiations on any paragraphs that could be controversial.

The Vice Chair of the SAAP thinks it would be useful if, in addition to the member states, staff from the SAF attended the meeting in order to address any concerns that arise during our deliberations.

Accordingly, the Vice Chair proposes the following working procedures for the informal meeting:

a. Thirty (30) minutes to read the paragraphs from previous resolutions or those with minor changes regarding updated dates or reference document classifications, on which we could reach preliminary agreement. This refers in particular to preambular paragraphs 1 to 11 and operative paragraph 1;

b. Thirty (30) minutes for a “financial” reading of the proposed budget ceiling, specifically analysis and preliminary agreement on operative paragraph 2, subparagraphs (a) to (d). In other words, what is intended here is to validate the figures the Secretariat has made available to us for consideration;

c. One hour for reading new paragraphs, in particular preambular paragraphs 12 to 15 and operative paragraphs 3 to 6. 

d. As concerns operative paragraph 6, the Vice Chair requests delegations to express their views about whether this paragraph should be included in the draft resolution or should be moved to the draft resolution of the special session of the General Assembly.

That said, the Vice Chair look forward to the delegations’ participation.

Counselor César Edgardo Martínez Flores

Alternate Representative of El Salvador to the OAS

Vice Chair of the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters
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